Amity Township Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes for April 15, 2009


Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Minutes

April 15, 2009
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The April 15, 2009 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Kim McGrath.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Kim McGrath, Chair
Robert Yanos, Vice Chair 

Scott Stepp

Paul Weller

STAFF

Charles E. Lyon, Manager

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer 

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

ANNOUNCEMENTS None 

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
MINUTES  

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the minutes of April 1, 2009. Motion passed 4-0. 

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Weller, seconded by Mrs. McGrath, to approve the following disbursements:


$  70,796.00 General Fund




$  32,379.31 Sewer Fund

$         65.00 Traffic Impact Fund

$       259.50 EDU Fund

$    9,257.14 Liquid Fuels 

          $  131,063.19 Total  

      
Motion passed 4-0. 

The Treasurer’s report and the Tax Collector’s report for March were presented to the Board. 
FIRE COMPANIES REPORT 
Monarch Fire Company stated that they were working with the Monocacy Hill Conservation Association on a fire safety program. 

Amity Fire Company reported that they will be holding their annual carnival in June. They asked that the permit fees be waived. Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to waive permit fees for the carnival. Motion passed 3-0-1. Mr. Weller abstained. 

PLANNING COMMISSION

Preliminary Plan Approval  Witek Development  Scott Miller of Stackhouse Bensinger, engineer for the applicant was requesting preliminary plan approval subject to the outstanding issues listed in LTL’s March 6 letter. He stated he had not yet received the fire marshal’s review letter. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to grant preliminary plan approval conditioned upon completion of all outstanding items on the March 6th letter from LTL.   

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Resolution 09-15 EDAC Bylaws Revision  Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to adopt Resolution 09-15 changing the quorum from 3 members to 4 for the EDAC. Motion passed 4-0. 

Zoning Hearing Recommendation – Scherer Brian Boyer, engineer for the applicant presented a sketch designating where the lot lines may be when the property is subdivided. Mr. Yanos asked if the applicant would be willing to accept as a condition of approval to close the driveway off of 662. They replied that they would. Mr. Weber stated that the Zoning Hearing Board needs to process the application on existing conditions. Mr. Yanos asked what the hardship was for a variance. Mr. Boyer replied that the rural village concept was in the Comprehensive Plan. Mr. Yanos replied that it was not in the current zoning ordinance. Mr. Stepp stated that he thought it was a good use for the site. Mr. Weller stated he thought it was a good concept, but didn’t see how he could recommend to the Zoning Hearing Board to put a commercial establishment in a residential neighborhood. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to make no recommendation to the Zoning Hearing Board. Mr. Yanos asked if they would amend their motion to include that if the variance was granted the driveway off 662 would be closed when the subdivision was built. Mr. Weller and Mr. Stepp agreed. Motion passed 4-0. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland stated he was working on scheduling the closing for the McCarthy property. He also stated he has meetings scheduled with all outstanding property owners for the Monocacy Creek Interceptor. 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 

Glenwood Estates  – Mr. Weber reported that the developer was asking to reduce the amount held in escrow to the amount stipulated in the maintenance agreement. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to approve the reduction. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Boland will write a letter to the bank. 
NEW BUSINESS

First Aid Training – John Althouse    Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the training, subject to the Manager’s review. Motion passed 4-0. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager 

Mr. Lyon  reported that the Fire Companies audits were complete with no major issues. 
The Recreation Board asked the Board to consider banning smoking in all the parks. Mr. Yanos asked the Chief his opinion on banning smoking. The Chief replied that enforcement would be problematic, but they have the resources to address the issue. 
Mr. Lyon reported that vandalism is occurring after dark in the parks. The Rec Board suggested changing the park hours to dawn to dusk except for lighted areas. Mr. Yanos stated he was opposed as people like to walk at dusk and into the night during the summer. Mr. Lyon suggested changing the timers on the restrooms to lock at dusk. The Board agreed. 

The Manager stated that Mr. Loomis brought up that the fireworks ordinance was vague and would like the Board to consider revising the ordinance. Mr. Yanos asked the Chief’s opinion on fireworks. The Chief replied that he didn’t think fireworks should be allowed in residential neighborhoods. Mr. Weller stated he would like more information first. 

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the attendance of the Manager and Mrs. Benson at the PA Recyclers Seminar for $10 each. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to approve the attendance by the Manager at Workforce Investment seminar for grants for summer youth help. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve Mr. Loomis attending a SEO course so he can perform inspections for the SMO program. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mr. Stepp moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to waive the fee for the Optimist Club fireworks permit for Community Days. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mr. Lyon presented the bid results for the Phase 2 Sewer Rehab project. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to award Contract 1 to Wexcon for $43,899.00 and Contract 2 to Tri State Grouting for $51,000.00 pending the Solicitor’s review of the bids. Motion passed 4-0. 

Mr. Lyon reported that he had met with Linda Bradfield of the Sunset Knoll Homeowner’s Association regarding the disbanding of the association. Mr. Yanos stated he was not in favor. Mr. Boland will research whether it could be disbanded. 

Mr. Boland stated he would research changing the rules and regulations of the parks by resolution in regards to banning smoking.

The Board discussed the proposed AWIP zoning district. Mr. Yanos encouraged the other members of the Board to attend the joint meetings held during the Planning Commission workshops. 

Chief of Police  

Chief Shuebrook reported Officer Huntsinger had resigned. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to accept his letter of resignation per the attached letter and authorize the refund of his pension contributions. Motion passed 4-0.   The Chief reported that the CHRP Cops grant had been submitted for two officers. Testing will be held on June 20 for prospective new officers. District Attorney Adams sent a check for the cost of the new firearms. Two vehicles will be sent to the Exeter auction.
Supervisors

None
PUBLIC COMMENT

Brad of Southern Berks EMS reported that a supervisor on every shift now has a Nextel with direct connect numbers in it. Mrs. McGrath stated that they were still working on the mapping. 
ADJOURNMENT AND EXECUTIVE SESSION

The meeting was adjourned to executive session at 9:18PM on motion by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed. 

The meeting reconvened at 9:45PM. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to authorize the advertising of a special meeting to hear a SMO violation appeal by Mr. & Mrs. Dixon on April 29, 2009 at 9:00AM. Upon a motion by Mr. Yanos and seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned. 






Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer

